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July 7, 2015
The Honorable Larry Phillips
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Phillips:
This letter transmits an ordinance that will authorize King County to enter into an interlocal agreement with the City of Enumclaw to provide funds to the City for the operation of the King County Fair.
The King County Fair is a regional venue for King County residents to celebrate traditional rural activities and participate in both open exhibits and programming designed to strengthen connections to the agricultural community and promote resources for youth to get involved in learning more about sustainable practices.
Under this agreement, the Parks and Recreation Division of the Department of Natural Resources and Parks will support the City’s operation of important educational and recreational opportunities for youth at the King County Fair, including 4-H youth development. The King County Fair also helps boost local economic development in the City as it involves local businesses and draws visitors from all over the region. 
Under this agreement, King County will remit $35,000 to the City for the 2015 King County Fair and $25,000 for the 2016 King County Fair to be used solely for the purpose of supporting youth programs at the Fair.
This legislation supports the King County Strategic Plan goals by encouraging a growing and diverse King County economy and vibrant, thriving and sustainable communities.
This legislation supports the King County Equity and Social Justice Initiative by supporting the King County Fair’s public engagement efforts to inform, involve and empower communities, especially those of low-income residents and underserved youth in rural King County.
Thank you for your consideration of this ordinance. This important legislation will support valuable opportunities for King County residents to experience local culture, learn more about local agriculture and the value of food sustainability. 
If you have any questions, please feel free to contact Kevin Brown, Division Director of 
the Parks and Recreation Division of the Department of Natural Resources and Parks, at 
206-477-4525. 
Sincerely,

Dow Constantine

King County Executive
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